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August 8, 2019

Dear State Senators: 

As leaders of our state’s hospitals, health systems and associated physician groups caring for our communities 
and providing essential healthcare services to all North Carolinians, we are calling on you to support our efforts 
to provide uninterrupted access to care to our state’s teachers and other state employees and retirees by 
passing HB 184.

We have significant concerns about how the State Health Plan Clear Pricing Project would seriously harm the 
health and financial wellbeing of North Carolinians covered by the State Health Plan. They deserve to know the 
truth about how this pricing plan will likely affect them.

As you are fully aware, nearly every hospital and health system in the state has independently concluded
that participation in Treasurer Folwell’s proposed plan is not sustainable. The fact is that this plan does
nothing to improve the health of its beneficiaries, or to reduce the long-term cost of care. More importantly, 
it is not focused on value-based care, a model in which purchasers of health care hold providers accountable 
for both quality and costs of care, which is where we as a state need to be headed. Instead, it is built on an 
arbitrary reimbursement model -- one with known deficiencies in trying to adapt it to a large health insurance 
plan. This plan will erode the already fragile healthcare safety-net in the state.

Based on the most current information from the State Health Plan, an overwhelming majority of beneficiaries 
would be out of network for acute inpatient and outpatient care. This means, for example, that there are no 
in-network Level 1 trauma centers, teaching hospitals, children’s hospitals, Level 4 NICUs, or NCI-Designated 
Comprehensive Cancer Centers. The lack of these services in the new network places a crippling burden 
on patients and families through significant increases to their out-of-pocket expenses. Members will also 
experience severely limited choice and access to their preferred medical providers. In the bigger picture, the 
plan’s impact may result in economic hardship as hospitals and physician practices across the state may be 
forced to lay off workers or cut back on mission-based services due to abrupt declines in revenue.

Your hospitals and physicians are trusted community partners who work tirelessly to improve the lives of 
people we care for. We are using best practices and data to lead value-based care efforts that have saved 
millions of dollars for the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS). We have proposed a similar 
approach as an alternative to the treasurer’s plan and we are committed to working with you, the treasurer,  
and others, to help craft a common-sense, value-based care solution.

The Senate has the opportunity, through HB 184, to direct key stakeholders to work together to develop and 
deliver a State Health Plan that works for all. We need a plan that helps people and does not harm communities 
– especially those most at risk. Help us provide accessible in-network healthcare by passing HB 184.

Sincerely,



 TERRY AKIN	
Chief Executive Officer	
Cone Health
Moses H. Cone Memorial Hospital	
Alamance Regional Medical Center	
Annie Penn Hospital	
Cone Health Women’s Hospital	
Wesley Long Hospital 

 GARFIELD ATCHISON	
CEO
Frye Regional Medical Center,  
  A Duke LifePoint Hospital 

 JOANN ANDERSON 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Southeastern Health

 CARL S. ARMATO 
President & CEO 
Novant Health
Novant Health Brunswick Medical Center 
Novant Health Clemmons Medical Center 
Novant Health Charlotte
  Orthopedic Hospital 
Novant Health Forsyth Medical Center 
Novant Health Hemby Children’s Hospital 
Novant Health Huntersville Medical Center 
Novant Health Kernersville Medical Center 
Novant Health Matthews Medical Center 
Novant Health Medical Park Hospital 
Novant Health Mint Hill Medical Center 
Novant Health Presbyterian Medical Center 
Novant Health Rehabilitation Hospital 
Novant Health Rowan Medical Center 
Novant Health Thomasville Medical Center

 KATHY C. BAILEY 
President and CEO 
Carolinas Healthcare System Blue Ridge 

 BERT BEARD 
CEO
Maria Parham Health,  
  Duke LifePoint Healthcare

 RICHARD A. BRVENIK	
President and CEO
Carteret Health Care

 JIMM BUNCH	
CEO	
AdventHealth Hendersonville

 ROBERT A. ENDERS, JR.	
President and CEO	
UNC Lenoir Health Care

 MICHELLE FORTUNE	
Chief Executive Officer	
St. Luke’s Hospital

 MICKEY W. FOSTER	
Chief Executive Officer
FirstHealth of the Carolinas
FirstHealth Moore Regional Hospital 
FirstHealth Montgomery Memorial Hospital 
FIrstHealth Moore Regional Hospital-Hoke
FirstHealth Moore Regional Hospital-  
  Richmond

 JULIE FREISCHLAG, MD	
CEO, Wake Forest Baptist Health
Dean of Medical School,  
  Wake Forest School of Medicine
Wake Forest Baptist Medical Center

Wake Forest Baptist Health -  
  Davie Medical Center
Wake Forest Baptist Health -  
  High Point Medical Center
Wake Forest Baptist Health -  
  Lexington Medical Center
Wake Forest Baptist Health -  
  Wilkes

 DONALD GINTZIG	
President and CEO	
WakeMed Health and Hospitals	
WakeMed Cary Hospital	
WakeMed North Family Health  
  & Women’s Hospital

 JOHN GREEN	
President & CEO	
Iredell Health System

 PAUL H. HAMMES	
CEO	
Hugh Chatham Memorial Hospital

 ROD HARKLEROAD	
CEO
Haywood Regional Medical Center,  
  A Duke LifePoint Hospital 

 STEVE HEATHERLY	
CEO
Harris Regional Hospital,  
  A Duke LifePoint Hospital 
Swain Community Hospital,  
  A Duke LifePoint Hospital 

 CARLA HOLLIS	
CEO
Triangle Springs 

 MARK HOLYOAK	
CEO
Wilson Medical Center,  
  A Duke LifePoint Hospital 

 SHAWN HOWERTON, MD	
Chief Executive & Medical Officer	
Sampson Regional Medical Center

 CRAIG JAMES	
President	
Alleghany Memorial Hospital	

 STEPHEN J. LAWLER	
President	
North Carolina Healthcare Association

G. RAYMOND LEGGETT III
President and CEO	
CarolinaEast Health System	
CarolinaEast Medical Center	
CarolinaEast Rehabilitation Hospital

 GREG LOWE	
President, North Carolina Division	
HCA Healthcare/Mission Health	
Angel Medical Center	
Blue Ridge Regional Hospital	
CarePartners Rehabilitation Hospital	
Highlands-Cashiers Hospital	
Mission Hospital	
Mission Hospital McDowell	
Transylvania Regional Hospital

 CHUCK MANTOOTH	
President and CEO	
Appalachian Regional Healthcare
  System - Boone, NC
Watauga Medical Center
Charles A. Cannon Memorial Hospital	

 MICHAEL NAGOWSKI	
President and CEO
Cape Fear Valley Health System
Cape Fear Valley Bladen Healthcare
Cape Fear Valley Hoke Hospital

 COLEEN SANTA ANA	
President
Sentara Albemarle Medical Center

 REBECCA SEGAL	
CEO
Rutherford Regional Health System, 
  Duke LifePoint Healthcare 

 SPENCER THOMAS	
CEO
Central Carolina Hospital,  
  A Duke LifePoint Hospital

 MICHAEL R. WALDRUM, MD	
CEO	
Vidant Health
The Outer Banks Hospital	
Halifax Regional Medical Center	
Vidant Beaufort Hospital	
Vidant Bertie Hospital	
Vidant Duplin Hospital	
Vidant Edgecombe Hospital 	
Vidant Medical Center	
Vidant Roanoke-Chowan Hospital

�A. EUGENE WASHINGTON, MD
Chancellor for Health Affairs
  Duke University
President and CEO  
  Duke University Health System
Duke University Hospital
Duke Regional Hospital 
Duke Raleigh Hospital

 GREGORY WOOD	
President and CEO	
Scotland Health Care System

 EUGENE A. WOODS	
President & CEO	
Atrium Health	
Atrium Health Anson	
Atrium Health Cabarrus	
Atrium Health Cleveland	
Atrium Health Lincoln	
Atrium Health Pineville	
Atrium Health Union	
Atrium Health University City	
Carolinas HealthCare System  
  Behavioral Health Charlotte	
Carolinas HealthCare System Stanly	
Carolinas Medical Center	
Carolinas Medical Center-Mercy	
Carolinas Rehabilitation

 JOHN E. YOUNG	
President & Chief Executive Officer	
Columbus Regional Healthcare System

 DAVID ZIOLKOWSKI	
CEO
Person Memorial Hospital, 
  A Duke LifePoint Hospital


